
Brian Roberts 
1 S. Van Ness Ave. Floor 2 

San Francisco, CA 94103 
Brian.roberts@sfgov.org 

   
 
March 5, 2021 
 
Board of Supervisors  
1 Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
Re: File No. 201179 - Agreement Amendment - Retroactive - AT&T Corporation - 

Telecommunications Services - Total Not to Exceed $140,695,756 

 
The Department of Technology worked diligently to have the AT&T agreement approved in a timely manner. 
The resolution approving the contract was originally heard by the Board of Supervisor’s Budget and Finance 
Committee on November 18, 2020 and was considered by the Board at its December 1, 2020 meeting. At the 
December 1 meeting, the Board re-referred the resolution to the Budget and Finance Committee so that the 
Department could respond to certain questions raised by members of the Board. The current contract, as 
amended, expired on December 31, 2020. 
 
Due to the time required to respond to the questions and the limited number of Budget and Finance Committee 
meetings prior to the end of the year, DT was not able to obtain approval of the Board before the contract 
expired.  Once the questions were addressed, DT obtained a second positive recommendation from the Budget 
and Finance Committee.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian Roberts 
Policy Analyst 
Department of Technology 


